# The Good Samaritan Center

#### "A HEALING PLACE"



Providing a safe, Christ-centered environment that gives our patients quality, coordinated, and affordable health care.

Summer 2019

#### We Have a New Neighbor!

By John Willome

When Sara Allerkamp and the Good Samaritan Center's original board of directors planned our facility, they included in the design 2,700 sq. ft. of office space across the breezeway that was available for us to rent to agencies whose services complemented our mission.

Last winter, Hill Country MHDD (Mental Health and Developmental Disabilities) contacted us to see if they could rent that space for their Fredericksburg offices. Hill Country Memorial was occupying part of the space for the WIC (Women, Infant, Children) program at that time, but they willingly relocated their program so MHDD could occupy the whole space.

Having MHDD in the building not only helps the Center receive rental income, but it also continues fulfilling our original vision to work closely with organizations that help the same clientele we serve. Now, when we have a patient who needs MHDD services, we are right next to each other. Same goes if MHDD needs to refer someone for medical/dental help to our clinic, thus making referrals much easier and more convenient for clients.

Not too long ago, I had a man in my office who was having some severe mental health issues. MHDD was located only two blocks from us at the time, but it felt like 10 miles. I worked with the man all morning, helping him calm down to the point where I could go with him to the MHDD office to seek help.

I can only imagine how much better it would have been for the patient if I could have asked someone from their office to walk across the breezeway into my office to see him, or if I could have walked him over there. These kinds of things happen fairly often and having MHDD so close will be good for the patients.

Our mission statement is to provide our patients a safe, Christ-centered environment that gives them quality, coordinated, and affordable healthcare.

We are glad our friends at MHDD are now able to be even closer to us and can help further this care. Close proximity can make a huge difference for our patients who are in need and who, without our help, would have no idea where to turn.



Dr. Tara Cully and Dental Assistant Norma Aguirre perform a simple filling on one of the Center's patients. To learn more about our new-to-us staff dentist, please see her story on page 2.

#### A Samaritan's Story

If you went to our annual fundraising dinner in May then you heard this story from the patient himself. It turned out to be a very emotional moment when a man got up to tell the 250 people in attendance how GSC had impacted his and his wife's lives.

Although he grew up in Mississippi, the couple had lived in South America for several years as environmental missionaries. In 2018, the man found himself feeling worse and worse. He finally learned that he had contracted hepatitis C from an unsterile routine dental procedure and was now experiencing liver failure.

Through a series of events, he ultimately ended up in Fredericksburg with his wife, staying with a friend. After a trip to Hill Country Memorial's Emergency Room, they were told to see if we could help him.

He completed his patient eligibility requirements, and we ran tests to confirm his diagnosis and determine if there is medication available for his condition. The bad news is that it can cost over \$100,000 for the course of treatment. However, we helped him apply to the pharmaceutical company for assistance through our Medication Assistance Program, and they sent the medication at no charge.

Now, months later, he came to us before the dinner and asked if he could share with everyone the story of how we saved his life and also helped his wife with a surgery she needed. Of course, we gladly accepted.

At the dinner, he began by telling the story of the Good Samaritan, adding. "I was the man along the side of the road. I was left beaten and torn, and the Good Samaritan Center was there to help me."

He went on to thank everyone there for contributing to us because he knows that we could not have been here to help them if not for all the assistance and support from our **donors**, **volunteers**, **specialists**, and **Hill Country Memorial**.

His "thank you" was to all of you too. And, of course, we want to echo his thanks to you as well. We really could not do any of this healing without your faithful help.

#### **Our Wish List:**

□ \$1,300, mounted dental halogen lights (2 @ \$650/ea.).

Please call the Center to verify whether someone has already donated your item.

Thank you!

#### 2019 Spring Dinner Celebrates Austin Heart - FBG with Inaugural Good Samaritan Award

GSC revamped its annual Spring Fundraising Dinner program to focus on presenting a Good Samaritan of the Year Award honoring individuals and community partners who exhibit devoted service to our mission to help lift our patients back to health.

"As a charitable clinic, there is only so much we can do inhouse for our patients," said John Willome, GSC's executive director. "We frequently see those needing complicated assessments, and that's when we turn to our system of community partnerships for help."

"We picked the providers of **Austin Heart - Fredericksburg** because they are consistently available to care for our patients' numerous cardiac issues, including sleep study matters. In



John Willome (far left) presented the 2019 Good Samaritan Award to providers of Austin Heart - Fredericksburg at the Center's May 7 fundraising dinner. Recipients of this first annual award are (l-r): Dr. Kevin Gallagher, Dr. Mell Jackson, Dr. Noah Greene, and Nurse Practitioner Jennifer Shelden.

2018, they were able to offer services to for more than 60 or our patients."

The spring event is one of the Center's biggest fundraising initiatives, second only to the annual fund campaign. "This

year's dinner was even more successful than we hoped," Willome said, citing the record number of underwriters and successful "paddles up" donations, which raised more than \$75,000.

"We work hard to give all of our dinner participants a joyful and meaningful experience. We keep the cost as low as possible while still providing, we hope, an evening of fellowship and fun.

"More than anything, we want our donors to feel how important they are to the Center. They are the ones who keep our doors open, allowing us to be here to serve our neighbors in need."

Popular local harpist **Emily Jumes** performed classical and contemporary pieces on her iconic golden Lyon and Healy harp throughout the event.

The annual dinner is held at St. Mary's Holy Family Center and features a catered dinner with wine and/or beer. Next year's dinner date is already set for Tuesday, May 5, 2020.

# Underwriters for this year's dinner include: Estela Avery, Cindy & Bruce Busby, Dian Graves Owen Foundation, Frost Bank, Joseph Financial Partners, and Fredda & Fred Witters

The following businesses also sponsored our dinner:

Arrowhead Bank
Billy Johnson—State Farm Insurance
Capital Farm Credit
Edward Jones
Fredericksburg Clinic

Fredericksburg Farms Hazelett's Concrete Hill Country Memorial HCM Foundation Messina Hof Winery & Resort
My Own Chef Catering
Phil Jackson's Granite & Iron Store
Reeh Plumbing
Texas Heritage Vineyard

#### Tara Cully, DDS, Brings Her Passion for Restoration to the GSC Dental Program

Dr. Tara Lee Cully joined the Good Samaritan Center as our part-time staff dentist on May 1. She sees dental patients three full days a week and comes to the Center with eight years experience in a private community health clinic.

"I love practicing in small towns doing need-based dentistry," she said. Dr. Cully knows rural Texas; she grew up in Evant, Texas, which she describes as a "tiny town near nowhere." Her father had been a dairy farmer and her mother is still a teacher. "This pattern (dairy farmer/teacher) goes back generations in my family," she said. "I broke the mold." She graduated with her DDS from the University of Texas at Houston in 2010.

Dr. Cully is married to Reg Cully, DC, a sports medicine specialist practicing in Boerne. Their 7-year-old son, Jude, attends elementary school. They are in the process of moving to Boerne from their small farm in Colorado Bend. "We have three horses and one miniature daschund," she laughed.

Among her hobbies, Dr. Cully enjoys rehabbing old houses, saying "I have a

passion for seeing things restored. Taking what's old, broken, abused, and making it like new."

This penchant for fixing-up extends to her work, too. "I was surprised to see the level of need in Fredericksburg, in part because I've always thought of this as an affluent area."

Dr. Cully fulfills patient appointments each Monday through Wednesday. "I particularly like that the Center is totally community supported and doesn't take any government money," she said. "My prior clinic was 100% government-funded and wholly about the numbers. It was almost impossible to devote the needed time to each patient."

"I find if very rewarding work being here at the Good Samaritan Center. You can make a real difference in the patients' lives."

In keeping with her fondness for repair, Dr. Cull did say the dental clinic equipment needs some modernizing. See this issue of the newsletter's "Wish List" for her first request suggestion.



"I'm impressed with how passionate the staff is about the Center and all the love and attention they give to the patients.

"If I think back to what kind of job my heart wanted when I went to dental school, I think God brought me here."

Dr. Cully, part-time staff dentist

#### **GENERAL DONATIONS**

The following is a listing of donors for gifts received between March 1, 2019, and May 31, 2019

Priscilla Althaus Anonymous Judy & Dennis Armstrong Anita Arnold Arrowhead Bank Maryln & Royce Ashley Estela Avery Sue & Jim Bacon Lauren Bailey Marsha & Jerry Bane Ginger & Michael Barr Linda & Bob Bates Glynda Beall Jeanette Beckmann Steve Bertram JoAnne & Randy Betts Margaret Bierschwale Billy Johnson State Farm Agency Sandra & Michael Birdlebough Linda Blalock Karen & Ray Bluhm Joan & Terry Bonn Katie & Gordon Bradford Leonard Brown Carolyn & Earl Bullock Catherine & Thomas Burke Sina & Ron Burns Cindy & Bruce Busby Lois Bush & Randy Busch Debbie & Dave Campbell Kari & Craig Campbell Alona & David Canfield Donna & Steve Cannon Maxine Cannon Capital Farm Credit Jerry Carlman Jill & Ken Carr CFM Enterprise Frankie & Paul Conrad Barbara & Bob Cooley Cornerstone Clinic Caroline & Dan Cornett Karen & Mark Cornett Pam & Marston Cotten Therese Courtney April Crowder & John Foster Annette & Jim Crowhurst Tara Cully Dorothy Cunningham Kay Daigle Karen Davies Joanne & Billy Davis Nancy & John Davis Nancy & Don Davison Marcia & Mark DeLeon Dian Graves Owen Foundation Robbyn & Don Dodd

Marcia & John Draper Edward Jones Caroline & Todd Eidson Eilers Steel Erection, Inc. Sondra & Mike Elvir Emma & Ollie Irina & Richard Fleury Marilyn & Paul Fovel Rita & Richard Franssen Fredericksburg Farms Sherry & John Freeman Gladys & Buddy Frels Frost Bank Linda & Reg Gartner Sandee & Dave Gasmire Helen Gazewood Nancy & Ted Geistweidt Gillespie County Patricia & John Gonzalez Jane & Bruce Good Laurie & Jim Goodman Christine Granados & Ken Cooke Dianna & Charles Green Chica Greenlee & Allen Boatwright Nancy & Fred Grimes Phyllis & Crawford Guthrie Bettye Hall Janan & Bill Hall Glenda & Jim Harris Carolyn & Bob Hartwig Pam & Paul Hayes Don Hazelett Cindy Heifner Helms Foundation Lori & Bryan Herbort Zuleima & Ernesto Hernandez Kathi & Glenn Herzog Jackie & Jim Heupel Glenda Hibler Sylvia & Bobby Hicks Hill Country Memorial Hill Country Pest Control Hill Country Propane Jacqueline Himes Ann Hoch Janie & Mike Hodges Sharon Hodges & Stephen Funke Cynthia & Tom Holubik Julie & Walter Hryszko Beth & David Hughes Barbara & Royce Hunter Judy & John Hutcherson Moreen & Thomas Hynes DeAnn & Richard Johnson Susan & Billy Johnson Joseph Financial Partners Sharon Joseph & Jim McAfee Marty & Thomas Kaderli Steven Karam Lorri & Jack Kendrick Kristi & James Kent

Rosalee Kent

Timothy Koock Lauren & Matthew Kordzik Shelly & Rad Kothmann Zala & Charles Koym Mary & Charles Koym Mary & William Krebs Jeanine & Larry Kuhlken Parlet & Richard Kunz Judy & Bill Lange Fronza Lawther Pamela & Gary Liddell Patricia Little Karen & Ernie Loeffler Patricia & James Long Vickie & Carl Luckenbach Cindy & Philip Maple Anne & James Martin Diane Mayer Randye & Steve McAnally Berlee & D.G. McCoury Rhonda McPhail Kathy & Klaus Meybaum Megan & Chad Miller Pat & Ward Miller Melinda & Frank Mills Mary Moody Cheryl & Carl Moore Mary Kaye & Jon Morse Jo & George Murphy Louise & Brian Murphy Donna & Charlie Oglesby Edvth O'Neill Palo Alto Materials, Inc. James Parker Melanie & John Parkins Pazera Family Foundation Lucy & Daniel Pehl Brenna & Paul Phillip Charles Rampacek Karl Ransleben Rebecca Rather Jennifer & David Reck Neal Reeh Reeh Plumbing Susan & Frost Rees Kendall Reynolds Mary Beth & Danny Richardson Ruth & Doug Richter Judith & Wayland Rippstein Ruth & C.H. Rose Bill & Pat Sadd Barbara & Kenneth Sagebiel Nancy & John Sawrell Alice & Byron Scarborough Schaetter's Funeral Home Audrey Schwarz Patty & Daniel Scott Renee & Daniel Sechrist Tressie Seegers Carol Seminara & Joe Houde Esther Shafer & Paul Nixon

Sidwell Foundation

Dianne & Ray Smith

Cheri & Bill Snyder Jo Ann & Lyle Spaeth Beverly & Jim Speer Molly & Roger Spencer Camille & Randy Springer Camev Stewart Jeanette & Jimmie Stewart Nicole & Chris Stewart Jerri & Thomas Striegler Chrissy Stuewe & Carlton Eckert Rose Suenram Karen Taylor Kay & Tom Telle Sandra & Robert Theis Sarah & Kevin Thompson Joyce & Barry Trautman Lori & Rod Travers Betty & Ray Tschirhart Liz & Leo Tynan Jaydean & Paul Urban Melissa & Nathan Usener Barbara Varner Karen & Jacques Vaucher Karalina & Stanley Venable Maria Volkovich & Tom Martin Mardi & Garet von Netzer Virginia & Jim Walker Martha Walton Kathy & Max Webel Michelle & Michael Weberpal Kathleen & Ray Weed Beth & Don Weeks Olivia & Kalyn Wehmeyer Roberta & Rubin Wehmeyer Janet & Al Weinzierl Isabel & Larry Werts Christina Westfall Jenny Wieser & Terry Henderson Pam & Jim Wilhite Debra Wilks Dee & Jack Willome Megan & John Willome Mary Wills Mary & Preston Wilson Fredda & Fred Winters Laurie Witt Zonta Club of Fredericksburg



#### **CHURCH DONATIONS**

Catholic Daughters of America, St. Mary's Church Faith Baptist Church

First Baptist Church Greater Life Christian Center Happy Quilters of Trinity Lutheran Church

Hilda United Methodist Women Hill Country Church Holy Ghost Lutheran Church

Methodist Health Care Ministries St. Mary's Catholic Church St. Vincent de Paul Society

#### **MEMORIALS**

Paul Alban

Timothy Koock

Michele Ashby

Polly Zenner

Elizabeth Behrend

Florine Bruns

**Alton Bruns** 

Susan & Carroll Bryla Ruby Duecker Charlotte Grobe House Pasture Hunters Melanie & Kerry Kordzik Lynda & Jeff Kunz Joyce Nebgen Beverly Nichols

Susan Olson

Sylvia & Charles Pittman Mrs. J.E. Sublett, Jr. Lorraine & William Tingler

Ray & Betty Tschirhart

**Tom Christofferson** 

Audrey & Gary Chumley Dianna & Charles Green Nancy & Fred Grimes Kathleen Guenther Jackie & Jim Heupel Lori Martin

Tom Christofferson, continued

Richard Mickelson Sarah Petersen

PEO Sisterhood Internat'l., Chapter JD TX

Frank Renz

Lynn & Jerry Sample

Carol Seminara & Joe Houde Sammy Ketron

Cheri & Bill Snyder James Sprinkle

Pam & Jim Spruiell Mary & Jim Thompson

Janie & Larry Trantham

**Arthur Clements** 

Bonnie & Charles Burg Judy & Jerry Luckenbach

**George Davis** 

Fannie Watson

**Rick French** 

Rhonda & Vaughan Usener

Amelio Garza

Ricardo Castillo

**Patsy Ward Gwin** 

Ricardo Castillo

Mary Kaye & Jon Morse

Patsy Hejl James Hejl **Gabby Hohmann** 

Judy & Jerry Luckenbach Stanley Sauer

Dick Hoopman

Pam & Jim Spruiell

Werner Keidel

Judy & Jerry Luckenbach

Judy & Jerry Luckenbach Linda & Vernon Treibs

Susan Koran

Judith Synek

Ruth Litzelfelner

Mary & Preston Wilson

**Nellie Luckenbach** 

Judy & Jerry Luckenbach

Anna Luedecke

Jane Kessler

Lanny Maedgen

Judy Hoopman

Tracy Mason

Pam & Jim Spruiell

Jerald Moldenhaurer

Judy & Jerry Luckenbach

**Louise Montgomery** 

Judy & Jerry Luckenbach

**David Northam** 

Margaret Bierschwale

Arden Page

Pam & Jim Spruiell

J.T. Smith

Marjorie Garretson

**Bob Spruiell** 

Pam & Jim Spruiell

Patrick Stapleton

Judy & Jerry Luckenbach

Bill Stracener

Linda & John Hodges

Tonya Ruth Tabor

Linda & Gary Tabor

**Alice Thomas** 

Margaret Bierschwale

Brett Urban

Jaydean & Paul Urban

Carl "Billy" Valigura

Ernestine & Kurt Grunau

George Vogel

Ruby Duecker &

Lorriaine Tingler

Tom Wallace

Judy & Jerry Luckenbach

Cyril Weich

Stanley Sauer

#### **HONORARIUMS**

**Catherine Davis** Fannie Watson Fredericksburg Morning

Rotary Club Alice White

**Bruce Good** 

Johnson & Johnson Ken Hartwein

Shell Oil Company Fnd.

Michael Mahoney

Shell Oil Company Fnd. Renate Nagel & Family

Ernestine & Kurt Grunau

Jim Speer

Lucy & Jack Arnold

**Roy Strom** 

Kate & Gordon Bradford







Here are snapshots of some of the fauna and flora inhabiting the native landscape surrounding the Center. From left to right: hummingbird at Salvia greggii, roadrunner in grasses, and bumblebee face-first in a Turk's cap plant. Our beautiful grounds are maintained by a corps of dedicated landscape volunteers who help keep the Good Samaritan Center the prettiest doctor's office in Fredericksburg.

#### In appreciation of the local physicians who have privileges at the hospital, Hill Country Memorial made a donation to the Center in their honor for National Doctors' Day on March 30, 2019. Thank you, physicians and Hill Country Memorial, for doing so much for our community.

Michael Abel, MD Shari Addington, MD Heather Anderegg, OD Gregory Andreassian, MD Leigh Anne Bains, MD Clint Beicker, MD Andrew Bowser, MD Michael Braden, MD Emily Bratton, MD Andrea Bray, MD Charles Burg, MD Tracy Byerly, MD Michael Campbell, MD David Cantu, MD Michelle Cantu, MD Pamela Cantu, MD Cynthia Clegg, MD Chelsea Clinton, MD Charles Cohn, MD Karen G. Cornett, MD Kristina Crawford, PA-C Carrie Culpepper, NP Marshall W. Cunningham, MD Rebecca Daley, DO Christopher Davis, MD Mark DeLeon MD

Mike Dickey, MD

Jennifer Dulaney, MD

Richard Dulaney, MD Mark Eden, MD Suzanne E. Ellison, MD Julian Falla, MD Dure Fernandez, MD Christopher Fincke, MD Matthew Hoermann, MD Steve Hoerster, MD Jeff Holt, MD Felice H. Howard, MD Mell C. Jackson, Jr, MD Michael Johnson, MD

Michele Nedelka, MD Hans Oosterbaan, OD James Partin, MD Pathology Reference Lab Paul Phillips, MD Anne Pluenneke, MD John Ramsay, MD Nancy Rickerhauser, MD Daniel B. Robertson, MD Javier Roman-Gonzalez, MD Charles Romanick, MD South Texas Radiology Group

Michael Speck, MD Kristi Stafford, MD Jay Stauffer, MD

Matthew Stotz, MD Ronald Stotz, MD Nancy Thompson, MD Rebecca Turbeville, MD Leo Tynan, III, MD Joseph Vinas, MD

Michael Walker, MD John Weaver, MD John Westfall, MD Jeffery Whitehill, MD Theresa Wiginton MD Grant Williams, MD

Susan Wynne, MD



### HILL COUNTRY MEMORIAL

Paola Forero, MD William Freeborn, MD Claudia Ubinas Frias, MD Kevin M. Gallagher, DO, MD Manuel Garcia, MD Ramon A. Garcia, MD David Gay, MD Melissa A. George, MD Gillespie Emergency Med. Assoc.

John Ghidoni, MD Noah Greene, MD Yvonne Kay Haug, MD Michael Jones, MD Bryce Karulak, DPM Edward Keuer, MD Shannon Klump, DO Rad Kothmann, MD Lance Love, MD Michael Majors, MD Philip Maple, MD Jennifer K. Mayben, MD Michael Melucci, MD Ralph Menard, MD Roger Moblad, DPM

## Yes, I want to help!

You are welcome to help us in any way that you feel led to be involved. 70% of our budget comes from private donations so those are important to us. But we need volunteers and "Wish List" items too.

We appreciate	any way you want to be involved. Thank you!
Name:	
Address:	
City/ST/Zip:	
Phone:	Fax:
Email: □ Check Enclose	ed   Credit Card
	Exp Date/ CVV
Memorials/Hono	rariums (circle one):
Name of honor	ee:
Person(s) to be	notified:
Address:	
City/State/Z	p:

The Good Samaritan Center is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization. Your donation is tax deductible within limits of current IRS tax codes.

Monthly commitment (amount <u>\$</u> )
One-time donation (amount <u>\$</u> )
Memoriam/Honorarium (see below left for
designation)
Wish List (see cover for list)
Volunteer (type of activity)

#### The Good Samaritan Center

140 Industrial Loop, Ste 100 Fredericksburg, TX 78624 Phone: 830.990.8651 Fax: 830.990.0852 www.goodsamfbg.org



John Willome, Executive Director



Return Service Requested

Voice: 830.990.8651 Fax: 830.990.0852

New Face in our Dental Program (see page 2 to meet Dr. Cully)

Nonprofit Organization U.S. Postage Paid Fredericksburg, Texas Permit No. 107

**Executive Director:** John Willome

Medical Director: Rachel Myers, M.D.

Board of Directors:

Bruce Good James Heupel Rev. Ann Ĥoch Billy Johnson Sharon Joseph Lorri Kendrick Rad Kothmann, M.D. Philip Maple, M.D. Brenna Nance, M.D. Jim Overman Cynthia Scroggins John Youngblood, M.D.

Page 6 www.goodsamfbg.org Summer 2019

#### "Which of these three do you think was a neighbor to the man...?" Luke 10:36a This Volunteer Works Behind the Scenes for Our Patients

Records auditing is far from glamorous work, but it is essential for keeping our patients' information accurate and up-to-date. This exacting, detailed job is mostly done behind the scenes by volunteers like Suzanne Wood.

A Texas-native, Suzanne moved from Waco to Fredericksburg in 2006 to live with her parents after the tragic, accidental death of her husband.

She was introduced to the Good Samaritan Center in 2008 when she attended a Zonta meeting with her mother, Barbara Scherer. That evening's program was Linda Noe, office administrator for GSC at the time, who talked about the Center and its mission to serve the uninsured working poor.

"I filled out an application at the meeting," Suzanne said, "and the next day (then-Volunteer Coordinator) Cheri Snyder called to set up an interview. In no time, I was signed up to help."

Back in Waco, Suzanne had worked in technical and management services, so the job of auditing suited her skill-set. "When I started at the Good Samaritan Center, all the records were on paper," she said. "It was my job to review each checkout form, comparing it to the paper chart,



"The Good Samaritan Center is a wonderful place full of friendly, helpful people ready to serve the patients."

Suzanne Wood Volunteer Records Auditor

and make certain that all the i's were dotted and t's crossed."

When the Center transitioned to an EMR

(Electronic Medical Record) system in spring of 2015, Suzanne was delighted. "I've always been interested in computers," she said.

Suzanne still lives on her parents' ranch outside of Fredericksburg with her mother and Poco, her beloved Australian Shepherd. Among her hobbies are attending musical events with friends and working with her church group at St. Paul Lutheran Church at Cave Creek, where she teaches preschool Sunday school classes.

Earlier this spring, Suzanne graduated from the Christian Women's Job Corp program. "I wanted to improve my business skills," she said. "and to enhance my self-image."

Suzanne is legally blind from cornea degenerative issues she developed in her left eve in 2014. She can't drive, so her mother drops her off and picks her up at the Center each Thursday morning for her scheduled volunteer time. Happily, Suzanne is working with a couple of social service agencies and foundations on grants to help her secure a corneal transplant.

Despite all her personal trials, Suzanne is devoted to her volunteer job. "I love working here," she said. We're glad she's with us.